
VISION: 

To Grow. . .Share…Serve 
for the Transformation of the World for 
Jesus Christ. 
 

MISSION: 

To Intentionally Grow Our 

Relationship with Jesus Christ, 

Share Our Faith 

with Others, and Serve God’s 

Church, Community and World. 
  

WORSHIP 
SERVICES 
   
Traditional 
at 8:30 a.m. in the 
Sanctuary...is a full 
traditional service using 
hymns and liturgy.   
 

 

SUNDAY SCHOOL 
9:45 - 10:45 a.m. Sunday 

School for all Ages 
 
 

Contemporary 
at 11:00 a.m. in the 

Worship Center….is a 

contemporary service where 

praise songs are led by the 

Uplifters praise band and 

singers.  Multimedia supports 

the entire service.   

 
Children’s Church 

Children’s Church is 

available during the 

Contemporary Service for 

children ages 4 through third 

grade in the sanctuary 

following the Children’s 

Message, on the 2nd, 3rd & 

4th Sundays. 

 
Every 5th Sunday 
is a Unity Service 

at 10:00 a.m. 
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Pastorõs Perspective  

                                                                     

Promised Land  
God called Moses to lead the Israelites out of captivity into the 
freedom of the Promised Land. Captivity can take many forms. 
For the Israelites it took the form of foreign oppression, slavery 
in a distant land, religious persecution, and a disconnection 

with God. The people cried out to God for help and God acted in 
a mighty way! The journey to receive the promise was long and 
fraught with peril. The biggest issue they faced was themselves. 
They could not see how the wandering was better than the 
slavery they left. They could not imagine the wonders a new land 
might bring them. They could not see how God wanted to use 
them to bless others and in turn receive abundant blessings 
themselves. What is our Promised Land? How are we held 
captive? How can we see a better, bigger, and brighter future?  
 The Israelites story is our story. God has heard our cry and 
is answering us! He has raised up leaders to help us find our 
way. We acknowledge that the journey can be tough because of 
our limited vision and our problem with patience. There is a 
place that is being prepared for us. The tricky thing about all of 
this is, however, that the Promised Land is not a final 
destination! The Israelites were set apart to be a blessing. They 
were given a place in order to share grace. They were shown 
mercy so that they could give it away. Our ministry is designed 
to do the same. There are new things emerging. We thank God 
for the many positives of the past but cannot wait for the 
wonderful future he has in store.  I want to encourage you to 
have an open mind and a willing spirit to move into what God is 
planning. Embrace the promise. Trust in God. Celebrate the 
moments His will is accomplished.     

                Blessings,  
                 Pastor Carl  

Linda Miller  
 (Broken Wrist) 

 
Ginger Mattingly 

 
Josh Fink  

(Recovering from Back Surgery) 
 

Luella Brown 
 

Gabe Gabriel  
 

Bill Clapper   
 

Bill Fredel  
 

Wilma Hempen  
 

Rodney Buster 
 (Diann Brownôs Cousin, Lung Cancer) 

                                                                        
Anne Kuhn  

(Cancer, Friend of Congregation)   

§  Sugar  

§  Flour  

§  Jelly  

Prayers & Concerns 

1.  Tayln Tillman  
2.  Cheynne Morrison  
3.  Paige Morrison, Megan Pollard  
4.  Saundra Delarm, Reggie & Debbie Baker 

(Anniv), Dave & RoseAnn Johnson (Anniv)  
5.  Maura Dutton, Kynlee Koch  
6.  Alan & Donna Spencer (Anniv)  
7.  Marianne Burkhardt  
8.  Matt & Kristen Burks (Anniv), Richard & 

Linda Miller (Anniv)  
9.  Allison Pollard  
10. Ava Pillers, Scott & Julie Burdin (Anniv)  
11. Sheila Olson  
12. Willow Riegerix  
14. Matt Burks, Chris Nelson, Scott &      
      Kathy Nelson (Anniv)  
15. Ron & Leeann Lingard (Anniv)  
 
 
 
 

 
17. Geneva Eymann, Annie Faught  
18. Evan Burdin, Sharon Hackman  
19. Kaitlyn Baker, Willard Mangelsen,  
      Harry Moehle, Hubert Moehle  
20. Stella Burks, Joe Burks, Colby Vincent  
21. Tiffany Olinger, Arnie & Karen Shear     
      (Anniv)  
22. Tel Dye, Hubert & Helen Moehle (Anniv)  
24. Madison Baker, Colleen Ganske  
23. Eric & Rhonda Olson (Anniv)  
24. Daniel & Sara Bramer (Anniv)  
25. Nathan See, Walt & Suzy Thompson   
      (Anniv)  
26. Bob Clement  
27. Brenda Herndon  
29. Donald Ross  
 
 
 
  
 
 

Food Pantry  

Donations Needed 

June Birthdays  & AnniversariesJune Birthdays  & Anniversaries   



 
 

 
United Methodist Men Breakfast Meeting 
 The UMM will have their monthly breakfast meeting on Sunday, June 7 from 7:15 a.m. in the Worship 

Center 

 
Loch Haven Nursing Home Service 
 The Loch Haven Nursing Home will have their monthly worship service on Sunday, June 7 at 2:00 p.m. in 

the North Activity Room. Everyone is invited! 

 

The Sharing Team 

 The Sharing Team will meet Tuesday, June 9 at 6:30 p.m. in the Cornerstone Conference Room. 

 

The Serving Team 
 The Serving Team will not be having a meeting in June. The next Serving Team meeting is schedule for 

Tuesday, July 7 at 6:30 p.m. in the Cornerstone Conference Room.  

 
Macon County Ministries Food Distribution  

 Macon County Ministries food distribution will be Tuesday, June 16 from 12:00 - 6:30 p.m. at 305 Sunset 

Hills. 

 

Administrative Council 
 The Administrative Council will meet Wednesday, June 17 at 6:00 in the Cornerstone Room.  
 
 
 
 

 

 

                                     NEW MONDAY NIGHT WOMEN’S BIBLE/BOOK STUDY 

 

New Monday night women’s bible/book study starting Monday, June 1. Please call the office at 385.2156 if you want 

to join us! Book and workbook are $18.47. Please make checks payable to Macon UMC and write Women’s Bible 

Study in the memo line.  

We will meet for 6weeks on Monday nights from 6:00-7:00 in the Library.  

Craving isn't a bad thing. Has food become more about frustration than fulfillment? Made To Crave is 

the missing link between a woman's desire to be healthy and the spiritual empowerment necessary to 

make that happen. Author, Lysa TerKeurst, personally understands the  

battle that women face. In Made To Crave, she will help you: 

¶ Break the cycle of "I'll start again on Monday," and feel good about yourself today. 

¶ Stop agonizing over numbers on the scale and make peace with your body. 

¶ Replace rationalization that lead to diet failure with wisdom that leads to victory. 

Reach your healthy goals and grow closer to God through the process. 

This book is not a how-to manual or the latest, greatest dieting plan, Made To Crave is a helpful companion to use 

alongside whatever healthy eating approach you choose-a book and Bible study to help you find the "want to" in how 

      ANNOUNCEMENTS 



 
THE CONGREGATIONAL CARE COMMITTEE - FELLOWSHIP GROUP 

 
The Congregational Care Committee would like to know if there is any interest in starting a fellowship group. This 

group would meet once a month in someone’s home (perhaps the first Friday of each month.) Two couples would 

be in charge of the meat, beverages, table service and condiments. One couple would host the group and the other 

couple would plan the lesson for the evening. Everyone else would be asked to bring food to share for the dinner. 

Following dinner, the group would gather for the Bible study lesson, prayer requests and a prayer time. 

Since summer vacation has arrived, we suggest that Friday, September 4 at 5:30 p.m. be the first gathering of the 

fellowship group. The Clement’s have volunteered to host the group in their home that evening. Their address is 

3611 Allendale Drive. 

So, we have all summer vacation to think about whether we are interested in this type of group or not. Feel free to 

talk about it with your friends, and we’ll keep everyone posted as the time draws closer.  

MEALS ON WHEELS VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 

 
The Senior Center is in dire need of volunteers to deliver meals throughout the Macon community. This can be 

done on a weekly, monthly or as needed basis.  

Please contact Christina Viers at the Macon Senior Center at 660.385.6411 to volunteer your time to the many 

homebound and elder Macon citizens.  
 

                                                             JO-OTA METHODIST ASSOCIATION 
 

Work continues to ensure the future of Camp Jo-Ota! Please be in prayer on Saturday, June 6th as petitions related 

to camping are discussed at the Missouri Annual Conference. The Association Board has been sharing our  

proposals with several and has gained some favorable feedback from many. We have attempted to address  

questions and concerns we have heard. We believe in the future of Camp Jo-Ota as a tool for ministry. We are  

excited about the ways God will continue to use Camp Jo-Ota to deepen relationships between Christians and 

 with Christ. We are confident that those that have expressed interest in the Association will support the camp with 

their prayers, presence, gifts, service, and witness. All of these will be vital to keeping the camp vibrant and 

 sustainable for years to come. Information on the Jo-Ota Methodist Association can be found at our website: 

www.campjo-ota.org  or on facebook (Camp Jo-Ota). We look forward to updating you after Annual Conference.  
 

                                                                       ANNUAL CONFERENCE  
 

United Methodists are connectional people. This means that we are joined together in mission and ministry. The 

issues that affect one congregation have impact on another. We are joined in a covenant community that supports 

one another in transforming the world for Jesus Christ. This connection gets expressed in many ways 

(appointments, apportionments, and conferencing to name a few). The Missouri Annual Conference will gather 

June 5-8 in Springfield. The theme of this year’s conference is “Growing In Grace.” We will learn and pray  

together ways to better develop as disciples of Jesus Christ. This is very timely given our conversations locally 

about how Macon UMC can do a better job at this exact thing. I am excited that 5 representatives from our  

congregation will be delegates to this year’s Annual Conference! We currently have 2 appointed pastors (Carl & 

Meghan) who will represent Macon UMC. This fact also allows us to send 2 lay representatives (Sherwin Dent & 

Sherry Robertson) because United Methodists value the leadership of Lay and Clergy equally. Finally, Karen 

Shearer serves as the District Lay Leader and will be attending conference in that capacity. Please pray for all the 

delegates and our work together.  

http://www.campjo-ota.org


Meghan’s MusingsΥ  
 

An article in a recent issue of World Magazine caught 
my attention. It was first published in 1999 and was 
republished this past month.  
 
In May of 1999, I was graduating from 8 th grade.  
During my middle school years there were several 
school shootings in the news; the most well-known  
being Columbine.  Some students were asked to  
renounce their faith and when they did not, they were 
killed. This got my generation asking our -selves and 
each other what we would have done. From there the 
WWJD fad was born and students were  inspired  to 
take stands for their faith.  
 
 The article, ñCourageous Christian Youthò, shares 
what some teens said about their witness: éBoth  
Julee DeLong and Josh Weidmann say some of their 
non-Christian friends even respect the moral stand 
they take in the face of massive peer pressure. ñI have 
a friend who is on the football team,ò says Josh. ñHe 
does a lot of stuff that he thinks is OK and fun, like 
cussing, drinking, and just having fun with the boys. 
He knows that this is not me, and he is really careful 
about what he says around me. He has said to me  
before, óJosh Weidmann, you know what you stand 
for and you act it out. I really respect that.ôò é Many 
Christian teens today are  running the race set before 
themðand running it with conviction. These teens, he 
says, are putting the natural passions of youth to 
work in the service of the gospel.  ...ñGod doesnôt 
cleanse us of our  passions, he bridles our passions,ò 
says Joe White. ñKids are passionateðGod is taking 
that and bridling it. Christian teens today are like a 
stampede of ponies under the control of the Holy 
Spirit.ò ò (World Magazine, Courageous Christian 
Youth first published 1999 then re- published May 

2015) 
 

What do you stand for? What does your life tell others you stand for?  Today the world is 
being asked the same questions the students at Columbine were asked. But this time itôs not 
teens on the other side of the guns. Isis and other radical groups may threaten and kill our  
bodies, but they cannot capture our souls.  Pray for the Christians around the world who are in 
danger. Pray for your own witness, and continue to learn and grow as disciples of Jesus Christ 
so that your faith will be strong and your witness will change the world if only for the sake of a 
few souls.  
 

 

 

 

Macon United Methodist Youth Ministry 
“Our Youth Ministry exists to reach non-believing students, to connect with other Christians, to help them grow in their faith, and to 

challenge the growing to discover their ministry and worship God with their lives.” 

¦ƴƭŜǎǎ ƻǘƘŜǊǿƛǎŜ ƴƻǘŜŘΣ ƻǳǊ ȅƻǳǘƘ ƎǊƻǳǇ 
ƳŜŜǘǎ {ǳƴŘŀȅǎ пΥол-сΥлл ŦƻǊ  
сǘƘ-мнǘƘ ƎǊŀŘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΦ  

 
WǳƴŜΥ  
тΥ wŜƎǳƭŀǊ {ŎƘŜŘǳƭŜ 
 
мпΥ .ƻƴŬǊŜ ŀǘ ¢ƘŜ DǊŀƴǘǎΩ CŀǊƳ  
aŜŜǘ ŀǘ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ пΥллǇƳ ǘƻ ŎŀǊǇƻƻƭ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ 
ŦŀǊƳΦ ²ƛƭƭ ǊŜǘǳǊƴ ǘƻ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ōȅ тΥллΦ 
 
нмΥ IŀǇǇȅ CŀǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅΣ  
bƻ ȅƻǳǘƘ ƎǊƻǳǇ  
 
нуΥ wŜƎǳƭŀǊ {ŎƘŜŘǳƭŜ 
 
{ŀǾŜ ǘƘŜ 5ŀǘŜΥ  
 
Wǳƭȅ мфΥ {ǇŀƎƘŜǩ ƭǳƴŎƘ ŀƊŜǊ ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇ 
ŀƴŘ Ƴƛǎǎƛƻƴ ǘŜŀƳ ƳŜŜǝƴƎ 
 
Wǳƭȅ нт-олΥ ±.{ ƴŜŜŘǎ ȅƻǳǘƘ ƘŜƭǇŜǊǎ 
 
Wǳƭȅ омΥ tƻƻƭ tŀǊǘȅ 
 
!ǳƎǳǎǘ п-фΥ aƛǎǎƛƻƴ ǘǊƛǇ  



Kid stuff 
By Rhonda Linsley 

 
Rhonda’s Ministry Mission Statement 

To teach the children to love God, love others and share that love with the world. 
To teach the children to memorize scripture that will affect the way they live their lives. 

SUNDAY SCHOOL ATTENDANCE AWARDS &  
PROMOTION SUNDAY, JUNE 10  

 
Students going into 1st, 3rd, 6th or 9th grade will be moving up into their new classrooms on June 7, the first 

Sunday of the Summer quarter. During the 11:00 Worship Service on June 10, we will hand out  

Attendance Awards for the 3rd Quarter and giving out Promotion Certificates to those students who have moved 

up into a new classroom. We do not give certificates to children going into the Preschool-Kindergarten class  

because they move into that classroom throughout the year as they turn 3- and/or 4-years-old and are ready 

 to advance out of the Toddler Room.  
 

Any student who did not miss more than two Sundays during the months of March, April and May will  

receive an attendance award. This quarter’s award will be a certificate for an ice cream cone from the downtown  

Rexall Drug Store. Anytime your children attend services or Sunday School at a different church, please be  

sure to let Rhonda Linsley know so she can mark that in the attendance binder as an  

excused absence.  
 

A BIG thank you to our teachers for the Summer Quarter (June, July, August): 

Pre—K - John Strange, and Kim as helper 

Grades 1-2 - Karen Shearer, with three rotating helpers 

Grades 3-5 - Rhonda and Jeff Linsley 
 

I currently have a couple of substitute teachers (Sandy Sunderlund and Rhonda Smith), but welcome others who 

would be willing to fill in when teachers need to be gone; especially with upcoming summer  

vacations. Please let Rhonda know if you are available as a substitute. 

Upcoming Calendar Events: 
 

Sun., June 10   11:00 Service, 3rd  Quarter SS Attendance Awards & Promotion Certificates  

 

Sun., June 21   Childrenõs Choir Special, òHow Great Is Our God,ó both services. 

 

Sat., July 18   VBS Decorating 

 

M-TH, July 27-30 6-8:30 p.m. VBS, 5:30 p.m. dinner for helpers & registered kids.  

 

Fri., July 31   6:30-8:30 p.m. Pool Party at the public pool, sponsored by the  

                                                                Family Ministry Team.  

 

Sun., Aug 2   VBS Choir Special in 8:30 service, VBS Special Music in 11:00 Service  

 

Sun., Aug 2   4:00 PM, VBS Follow-up Meeting and VBS tear down.  



Come along, come one, come all! Itõs time to start. 
Come along! Letõs let the fair begin. 
Fantastic super blast of fun weõll see. 
Weõre part of Godõs big family. 
 
Together, together, weõre coming together, celebrating the love of 
God everywhere. 
Together, together, weõre coming together. Itõs the love, itõs the joy, 
itõs the faith that we share.  
Come onñitõs an everywhere fun fair. 

Those are the words of our theme song for EVERYWHERE FUN FAIR VBS. The fun has begun as several 

of us are planning and preparing for an exciting world fair. Come join us by signing up to help with this  

outreach ministry. Sign-up sheets are available in the Sunday morning bulletins, church office or on the bul-

letin board in the Fellowship Center. You may conveniently drop these sheets in the offering plate or in the 

envelope on Rhonda Linsley’s office window. You won’t want to miss the fun as we come together and  

discover how to love our neighbors everywhere, in our own communities, and around the world.  

 

We will learn how we can be friendly, giving, bold and forgiving to our neighbors near and far; even as far 

as Japan, Zimbabwe, United Kingdom and Australia. We will have an exciting Missions Station this year 

where we will make bracelets and necklaces for the children receiving our Operation Christmas Child  

Shoeboxes. We will also make homemade soup jars for our local Food Pantry right here in Macon, MO. We 

will be collecting items and putting together Youth Personal Care Packs for the Festival of Sharing for youth 

ages 12-18 who have experienced a crisis and are being placed in state care. We will be reaching out to  

others in the name of Jesus Christ. Mandi Brown has volunteered to lead our Missions Station and will soon 

be sharing with you the many ways the congregation can help the children with their mission projects. One 

area we can start immediately is by collecting quart jars (with lids if you have them) for our soup jars. Aside 

from canning jars, we can also use glass pickle jars that are 32 ounces. The jars may be placed at Rhonda’s 

office door anytime. 

 

There are numerous areas where we will need volunteers, such as Registration; Faith Guide Leaders and 

helpers who will guide the children from activity to activity; a Dinner Coordinator and kitchen crew; two 

Discovery Time Leaders who will delight us with a volcano, a rainbow, The Gulf Stream, and waves; and 

two people in the sound booth all night for Assembly time and music station. I will schedule meetings for 

the middle of June as I complete the staffing. 

 

The music for EVERYWHERE FUN FAIR is fabulous. So, from the words of the 

song, “Step Right Up” …...lets get this fair rolling! 

 

Step right up and enjoy the show. Watch God’s love for the world unfold.  

Here we go. Here we go. Here we go. Here we go. Here we go. 

 

Step right up and let’s be amazed—how God works in such wond’rous ways. 

Here we go. Here we go. Here we go. Here we go. Here we go. 

 

All around the world we see, places God wants us to be. 

God is calling now to you and me. Oh…. 

Step right up and let’s shout it out: I got Gods’ love deep in me. Yeah! Yeah! Yeah! 

Step right up and let’s shout it out: I got Gods’ love deep in me. Yeah! Yeah! Yeah! 

I got the joy of the Lord in me. 

 

Show me your joy….call 651-1613 and tell me where you want to “step right up.” 
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Attendance & Offering  
Summary 

Parenting TipªTeach Children How to Listen 
A very important skill that children will need as adults is the ability to listen. Listening isn't easy. Most people would rather talk.  
Children interrupt, yell, and talk over each other, often resulting in misunderstanding. Teaching children how to listen can be a way to 
help them become less selfish. 
 
One mom told how she taught her children to listen. "I use this technique whenever my boys are in conflict over a toy. I sit them down 
with the toy on the table and say, 'You can play with the toy as soon as you both agree on a plan.' I encourage them each to share an 
idea and listen to the other's idea. I'm teaching them about compromise, working together, and sharing, but I let them work it out. 
Sometimes they'll both be stubborn and I'll have them stay there until they can agree on a plan. I coach them along when they need it. 
They must always report back to me before continuing to play, providing an opportunity for me to affirm unselfishness and coopera-
tion." 
 
It can be fun to teach a five-year-old how to persuade a two-year-old, or help two eight-year-olds negotiate a solution. Conflict is turned 
into cooperation through listening. 
 
I (Scott) like to joke with children, "Do you know why God made lips for your mouth but not for your ears?" or, "Why do you think God 
gave you one mouth and two ears? It's because God wants you to quiet your mouth sometimes, so you can listen." 
 
James 1:19 gives children very practical advice. "Everyone should be quick to listen, slow to speak and slow to become angry." As a  
parent, you have many opportunities to teach this valuable skill. 
 
This parenting tip is taken from the book, Say Goodbye to Whining, Complaining, and Bad Attitudes, In You and Your Kids, by Dr Scott  
Turansky and  Joanne Miller, RN, BSN.  
 

http://www.biblicalparenting.org/r-honoroverview.asp

